American Township Trustees

	July 27, 2020

The American Township Trustees met in regular session with the following members present:   Paul Basinger and Larry Vandemark.

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Vandemark to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of July 13, 2020.  Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Vandemark to approve the payment of the warrants as presented by the Fiscal Officer.  Roll call, all yes.

Code Enforcer Brickner stated a zoning appeals meeting is set for next week.

Road Superintendent Holmes stated there is an issue on Marciel in Elida with a concrete water line and feels it may need to be hired out to a private contractor. 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Vandemark to hire out the cheapest of the two bids by local contractors. Roll call, all yes. 

Police Chief Redick would like to hire on another part time officer starting on Aug. 1 named Dan Aldrich at a rate of $13.34.

Fire Chief Hadding reported the sprinkler system and AC Unit are both going out at station 1 and will need to be fixed and/or replaced. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Basinger to hire Dan Eldridge on Aug. 1 at a rate of $13.34. Roll call, all yes. 

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to adjourn.  Roll call, all yes.

Sincerely,

Brady Overholt, Fiscal Officer                              Paul Basinger,  Chairman

